September 5, 2023

To: Planning Commission
and Nick Zornes, Development Services Director

As a resident in the immediate area of Rancho Shopping Center, | urge the Planning Commission to think
carefully about allowing the center to be re-zoned for new housing. These are my concerns:

® Contrary to what is stated in the Daily Post article of Sept. 2-3, the center is located in the midst of a
single-family neighborhood, no different than many other Los Altos neighborhoods in that respect.
The closest existing multi-unit housing is 1.25 miles away on the other side of El Monte Avenue.

® Contrary to what the Daily Post implies, the shopping center is quite busy and active with both
pedestrian and vehicle traffic during the day. Loss of walkable shopping would be a hugely significant
disadvantage for Rancho area residents. While there is some tenant turnover, as the article states, |
suspect the turnover rate is lower than in commercial downtown Los Altos.

° It'slikely that in order to handle the increased traffic of multiple additional households, a stoplight
would have to be installed at Berry and Springer, and possibly another at Berry and Riverside, adding to
the urbanization that has long been antithetical to Los Altos.

® And finally, feedback from neighboring residents about this major zoning change proposal should be
solicited. Why was no advance notice given of the Planning Commission’s consideration of it, and only
one week before it goes before the City Council?

Please give the above points your serious consideration. | will also point out that Woodland Plaza is not as
closely bordered by residential property and would be a preferable location for high-density housing since it
would have less impact on the neighborhood, and other potential areas, such as along El Camino Real, could
also be further explored.
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